
 

Grand Knights Report 
Brothers,  

Well We Made It!  The busy 

time of our year has passed.  

We are in the Home Stretch of 

the last quarter our our 

Fraternal Year.  It is also the 

time when you get to decide 

who you would like to run the 

council for the next year.  In 

April we ask our nomination 

committee to help us find 

officers for the next year. In 

May we open the floor to 

nominations. In June we hold 

elections. And in July we have 

installation of officers. 

Our Nomination committee we be appointed at this 

month’s business meeting and will be led by the DGK. 

If you are a third degree member and would like to hold 

a council office position, please contact DGK Dennis 

Hughes. 

Our next major program will be the Garage Sale in June.  

Donated items will start to be collected now. 

State Convention is the first weekend of May.  You have 

just a few days to get registered and I encourage you all 

to attend. 

Thanks in advance for all your time and efforts. 

 

Ed Newell                   Grand Knight
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Meeting every second and fourth Wednesday of the month. 

Need a Ride?  

Are you in need of a ride in order to 

attend our council meetings? Let Ed 

Newell (720-255-6944) know and our 

council will try and connect you with 

someone in your area, who is able to 

drive you to the meetings.  

 



FAMILY OF THE MONTH 

 
Brother Jim Knoblauch, 
 
Jim holds the Council office of Guard and is the Community 
Service Program Director. Jim also teaches fourth grade Sunday 
school at the church. Jim’s wife Karyn is a kindergarten teacher in 
the Cherry Creek School district.  Karyn participates in the Alter 
and Rosary Society and is on the Parish Welcome Committee for 
new parishioners. Their children are James 12, Peter 10 and Lillian 
6, James plays baseball and is an Altar Boy in training. Peter plays 
lacrosse and is in CCD. Lilian plays soccer and is also in CCD. As a 
family they participate in multiple Council and Parish Activities and 
events. The children are active in the middle school youth group at 
the parish.  Jim and his family routinely participate in our council 
events with the kids helping in the kitchen with both serving and 
dishes.  Thanks for all you do Jim, Karyn, Jack, Peter and Lillian. 
 

From The Chaplain 

Excerpt from: 

IOANNES PAULUS PP. II 

DIVES IN MISERICORDIA 

 

In the name of Jesus Christ crucified and 

risen, in the spirit of His messianic 

mission, enduring in the history of 

humanity, we raise our voices and pray 

that the Love which is in the Father may 

once again be revealed at this stage of 

history, and that, through the work of the 

Son and Holy Spirit, it may be shown to 

be present in our modern world and to 

be more powerful than evil: more 

powerful than sin and death. We pray for 

this through the intercession of her who 

does not cease to proclaim "mercy...from 

generation to generation," and also 

through the intercession of those for 

whom there have been completely 

fulfilled the words of the Sermon on the 

Mount: "Blessed are the merciful, for 

they shall obtain mercy."(Mt. 5:7) 

 

Fr. Bob   Chaplain 

   Knight of the Month             

 

Brother Pat Callahan, 

Pat has been a Knight for 11 years, and is a fourth degree Knight. Pat has been a 

trustee and program director for the past two years.  Pat Attends all programs 

and was instrumental in the success of our fish fry Fundraiser doing the 

shopping at Sam’s every week and attending every prep session and every fish 

fry.  Pat also attends every program we held.  Thanks do all you do Pat. 

 



 
Sun Apr 3, 2016 
12pm 40 cans food pick up and sort 
2pm Post FF Garage Clean Up Work Detail 
Fri Apr 8, 2016 
All day Coffee House 
Wed Apr 13, 2016 
Thomas Jefferson's Birthday 
7pm Rosary 
7:30pm Business Meeting 
Thu Apr 14, 2016 
Newsletter/Knight and Family of the Month Report Due 
Sat Apr 16, 2016 
5:30pm Breakfast Prep 
Sun Apr 17, 2016 
6am Breakfast 
Fri Apr 22, 2015 
Coffee House 
Wed Apr 27, 2016 
7pm Rosary 
7:30pm Programs Meeting 

 
Thu May 5, 2016 
Ascension Day 
State Convention 
Fri May 6, 2016 
State Convention 
Created by: Ed Newell 

Sat May 7, 2016 
State Convention 
Sun May 8, 2016 
State Convention 
Mother's Day 
Wed May 11, 2016 
7pm Rosary 
7:30pm Business Meeting 
Sat May 14, 2016 
Newsletter/Knight and Family of the Month Report Due 
Sun May 15, 2016 
Pentecost 

 
Please remember to view the current calendar for all updated events on the website 

http://www.kofc14398.org/Calendar.html 
 
 

 

 
Scan our Quick Response Code with your smart phone or look us up at https://www.facebook.com/KofcCouncil14398 and LIKE our 

Facebook page to keep up with your All Souls Knights events and photos. WWW.KOFC14398.ORG 

 

Council Name Tags 

  Name tags are available thru the Financial Secretary. If you need a replacement or have not 

received yours, please contact John Kunkle. 
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April         Building the Domestic Church 
Because our children may be called to become spouses and parents, we 

want to help them understand the type of love that is necessary in 

marriage and family life. 

All of us are called to self-giving love. Understanding that we are called to 

such love in each of our relationships can be difficult, especially for teenagers 

and young adults. They often define a relationship’s worth by the feelings or 

emotions they experience. 

Immature romantic love — such as a teen’s first crush — shows love in an 

emotional stage. It can be fleeting and fickle, but it may also lead to the important 

element of loving friendship. In this latter stage, each person wants the best for 

the other and for themselves. The move from “I” to “we” in a romantic 

relationship becomes an integral step toward the self-surrender and personal 

commitment required for a successful marriage and start of a family. 

Helping others to navigate and come to understand such deep emotions of 

friendship and love can be one of the greatest challenges and rewards a family 

can face. 

Meditation 
From an address of Pope Francis given on July 28, 2013. 

God calls you to make definitive choices, and he has a plan for each of you: 

to discover that plan and to respond to your vocation is to move toward personal 

fulfillment. God calls each of us to be holy, to live his life, but he has a particular 

path for each one of us. Some are called to holiness through family life in the 

sacrament of marriage. Today, there are those who say that marriage is out of 

fashion. Is it out of fashion? In a culture of relativism and the ephemeral, many 

preach the importance of “enjoying” the moment. They say that it is not worth 

making a life-long commitment, making a definitive decision “forever,” because 

we do not know what tomorrow will bring. I ask you, instead, to be 

revolutionaries … to rebel against this culture that sees everything as temporary 

and that ultimately believes you are incapable of responsibility, that believes you 

are incapable of true love. 

1. Do I share Pope Francis’ confidence in me, that I am capable of true love 

and responsibility? Can I recognize the virtues that I need to develop in 

order to nurture my relationships with my spouse and my family? 

2. What is an “ephemeral love,” and how is it different from a lasting and 

committed love? How does lasting love affect other members of a family? 

3. How does our family complete its “mission” to guard love, reveal love or 

communicate love? 

Family Project 
Speak with your children about your first date. 

• Tell them about what first made you notice each other. 

• Describe where you went. 

• Talk about how this initial attraction grew into a deeper friendship and 

then authentic love. 

Finally, tell your children about your marriage and all of the transitions it 

involved. Share with them what it was like when you were first married and when 

you became parents. Explain how you dealt with hard times and celebrated 

happier moments. Afterward, look through old photos, tracing your relationship 

from when you first met to today. 

Scripture Reading of the Month 
Psalm 16: 1-2, 8-11 

God will make clear the path for his faithful Keep me safe, O God; 

in you I take refuge. I say to the LORD, 

you are my LORD, you are my only good. 

I keep the LORD always before me; with him at my right hand, I shall never be shaken. 

Therefore my heart is glad, my soul rejoices; my body also dwells secure, 

For you will not abandon my soul to Sheol, nor let your devout one see the pit. 

You will show me the path to life, abounding joy in your presence, 

the delights at your right hand forever. 



 

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

Sick and Distressed. 
If you know of one of our members or their families 

that are either sick, in distress or have left us, please 

email Chancellor George Sullivan geosully1@gmail.com 

Jeff Pinkerton  Sandy & Jack Callahan 

Janet Shutte  Joe & Jean Cordova 

Judy LeManske  Kay Ross 

Dante LeManske  Marianne O Brian 

Anny Archibald  Rick Zimmerman 

Janet Niswanger  Valerie Hamell 

Diane Hansen  Mary Jane Sullivan 

Kelly Holdorf  James Holdorf 

Graciela Carral  Marj Troxell 

Colleen Carrol  Diane Hansen 

Holly & Brian Wilbur Cheryl & Fred Venette 

Paul & Tilda Masto Mack Callahan 

Father Bob Fisher  Statten Family 

All priests starting new assignments 

All parishioners receiving new pastors 

Newly ordained priests 

Deacons Kelvin & Marty 

The Military 

The Elderly 

The Poor 

The Traveling 

St. Augustine's Prayer for the Sick and 

Distressed 

Watch, O Lord, with those who wake, or watch, or weep 

tonight, and give your angels charge over those who sleep. 

Tend your sick ones, O Lord Christ. Rest your weary ones. 

Bless your dying ones. Soothe your suffering ones. Pity your 

afflicted ones. Shield your joyous ones. And for all your 

love's sake. Amen.  

Please pray for our beloved departed: 

Brother Todd Andres 

Betty Buchaman 

Marilyn Rickert 

Marge Sauer 

Bob Hoof 

May all the faithful departed rest in 

peace. 
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when I complete them, still you are with me. 

Years of Service Award! 

Congratulations to the following for their  

multiple years of service to the Order 

Christopher R Mathern  20 Years  04-04-1996 

Mr. John R Kunkel   20 Years  04-25-1996 
Mr. Chris A Lucero   17 Years  04-28-1999 

Mr. Keith E Tellus   15 Years  04-28-2001 

Robert J Aliano    12 Years  04-17-2004 

Mr. Michael E. Masto  12 Years  04-17-2004 

Mr. Patrick M Kelly   09 Years  04-17-2007 

Mr. Lino R Salvador   09 Years  04-17-2007 

Mr. Richard E Van Dorn  09 Years  04-17-2007 

David J Billars    08 Years  04-16-2008 

Randy J Castillo   05 Years  04-27-2011 

Chester A Gilliam   05 Years  04-27-2011 

Orrick G Nepomuceno  05 Years  04-27-2011 

John F Lidstone    02 Years  04-23-2014 

Eric V Schmidtlein   02 Years  04-23-2014 

 

I will be more than happy to print you a years of service  

Certificate if you want one.  Don’t hesitate to ask.  

Contact Ed Newell for Certificate. 


